
Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 3rd February 2022
Attendees: Community Councillors: Paul Cassidy (Chair), David Robinson, Frances Cassidy(Treasurer)
Councillor Ciano Rebecchi

Councillor Innes Nelson

Stuart McMillan MSP

Alistair Montgomery

Andrew Bell 

Scot Little

Alasdair Higgins
1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2 Apologies: 
Councillor Gerry Dorian
Eileen Virtue

Helen Davidson 

3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
No Police or Wardens in attendance and no reports were received.
4 Minutes of Last Meeting:
Action Points.
· Bus Service from Gourock to Inverkip, Eileen still working on this and will update at next meeting.
· Additional Dog /Waste bins at Marina.  Helen still waiting on responses to two letters sent on this subject.
· Warning signs at Coop. Paul had a response from transport Scotland on January 21st to confirm they had received his correspondence and that they had been in discussion with the developers over the issues that were raised in the letter, and they have asked the operating company that manage the road for Transport Scotland Amey to investigate this and provide a report back which they intend to share with us as soon as possible.
· Overgrown footpath at Inverkip Boat Club pavement area. There had been some confusion as to where the path was, Paul has re provided Amey with a map of the location and is awaiting a response on action that will be taken. David asked if the Litter Pick Group had strimmers and could they clear the path. Paul explained that the piece of land is owned by the Scottish Government and we could not do anything without their permission. It Amey’s responsibility. Stuart McMillan MSP had asked if a request was made to Transport Scotland to offer to maintain the path and Paul explained the background that a resident had approached Amey with no success and then asked the community council for assistance, and then the confusion with Amey thinking it was Council land.
· Fly Tipping in Wemyss Bay. After a resident had contacted us with an issue Councillor Rebecchi had passed on to council officers that it had not been cleared and is awaiting a response.
· Council Consultation on Sexual Entertainment Venues, Helen putting on FB ongoing item.
· Queens Platinum Jubilee. David was investigating Tree Planting as a possibility  and is presently working on the premise at the moment for identifying places best served to put the trees for the benefit of the community basically. A few sites have been identified in Inverkip where they would look good and for the school children to get involved but as not so familiar with Wemyss Bay is looking for suggestions. He is looking at sourcing trees from the council. Paul had mentioned previously the Mellorial fund which can be used specifically for tree planting. 
· Alister Higgins requested an amendment to the Minutes of Previous meeting to include his apologies that were submitted via Councillor Ciano Rebecchi, and Frances Cassidy asked for an amendment to be made to state that the outstanding cheque was not for Christmas funding which was minuted but for our Remebrance Wreaths.
The Minutes were then proposed by David Robinson and seconded by Frances Cassidy.
5  SECRETARY’S REPORT / CORRESPONDENCE: 
As Eileen not at meeting tonight, Paul had a list of five emails which have came in last  month.
31st January two emails from the Community Council Liaison Officer circulating an email from Improvement Scotland letting community councils know about the national planning forum events, also circulating and email from Pass Scotland informing about the Sustainable Choices 2022 active travel action plans discussing projects that they were hoping to create around mini active travel action plans in 7 locations around Scotland as a trial.

31st January an email from NHS GGC which is the monthly e-newsletter.

1st February and email from Scottish Rural Action monthly e-newsletter and and email from Business Pointer who are consulting on behalf of Inverclyde, Renfrewshire and East Renfrewshire  Councils. They wish to speak to the community councils about developing plans around tourism in rural areas and Inverkip and Wemyss Bay are classed as rural areas. David Robinson is completing the survey requested.
6 Treasurers Report
Balance is £3638.32. Only expenditure so far this month is and update on our Data Protection.
7 Planning Matters
Andrew had asked if it was past the stage for objections or appeals regarding getting the number of houses reduced at the Power Station site. Paul stated that the planning permission was now granted but brought in Ciano to update. It was confirmed that the permission was granted for 650 houses. Concerns have been raised regarding the slip road and positioning of a roundabout. Councillor Nelson also stated that himself, Ciano and Councillor Dorrian had a site visit and has asked for a site visit to the proposed development at Spango Valley, and people are concerned about traffic lights on the road, this will be going back to committee in March. Alister Higgins echoed the councillors. Paul clarified at the time the Community Council did submit our views through the planning process.
8 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
Andrew had asked if it was Amey Highways or transerve who was responsible for the land and footpath going to the Marina from Inverkip village via the footbridge as this would benefit from a tidy up. Paul said that transerve no longer manages the roads here on behalf of Transport Scotland , it is now Amey west Scotland who maintained them and the bridge. Stuart said that Amey had a plan of works for Inverclyde for this year and prior to Amey taking over there was a lag in works being carried out due to covid. Stuart will forward on a copy of the plans for circulation. Ciano stated that the Council did not own any land there, but stated that the Council did maintain the lights on the bridge. Ciano said that he thinks the land this side of the marina was sold to the developers. Innes confirmed that the land was sold to Manor Kindgdom and presumes the builder who took over would own it.
  Andrew asked who he should report potholes on Main Street to and Paul advised it was the council and that he could do this via the Councils Report it App. Stuart echoed Paul and stated that the App was easy to use. 
David spoke about Trains and Railways and questioned why there was never a stop made at the other side of Inverkip when the Swallow Brae development was built, just like the IBM halt. Innes stated that he had discussions this week with Stuart Jamieson about railway  stations in general and about closing stations, not opening them up and this was a concern about whether they would reopen up the IBM halt. They certainly wouldn’t be opening up an new station in Inverkip in the circumstances. Stuart said the IBM halt was mothballed but when a development takes place it will reopen. He agreed with Innes and it would be very challenging to discuss building a new station. He then spoke about the meeting which took place which Ciano and Helen attended with Police Scotland and the Community Wardens in preparation for spring and summer activities on Inverkip Beach trying to help residents have a better summer than the past. This is ongoing and another meeting is being held in March. Stuart stated that the Scotrail consultation on Station Closures and changing of times at stations closed and that he put in his submission stating that he did not want the two Inverclyde stations to close or timings altered. He will send the community council a copy of the submission for circulation.
Paul highlighted that Inverclyde Council had launched their Participatory Budgeting Process for this year. This year it is a themed one and its on roads. There is £150,000 pounds been set aside  as part of the councils roads asset management plan, which is set up to allow communities to vote through an online survey process where they would like to see investment put in. When you go to vote you get a list of projects, that inverclyde residents have highlighted as priorities. You can also add any roads you think should be added and if any monies left over work may be able to be carried out on your suggestion. A link will be added on to our FB page and Website 

AOCB
Alister Higgins asked for a question of clarity of how Community Council rules work. He said it was not personal but He noted that Paul had put his candidacy through for the council and the fact he was standing in that capacity did it not give him an unfair advantage being Chairman of the Community Council and he thinks that he should stand down for the length of that campaign, He did not know what the rules were and was merely asking for clarity. Paul informed Alister he would take advice from the Community Council Liaison Officer on the issue he raised. Innes pointed out that he was Chair of the Community Council when he first stood for Council, and it was quite ok as far as the Council was concerned for him to continue up until he was elected and then he resigned from the Community Council. Paul said that this was his understanding of it but will speak with the Community Council Liaison Officer. 
The Meeting closed 8 15pm
Next Meeting is Thursday 3rd March 2022 7pm
ACTION LIST

	MEETING
	ITEM
	WHO
	PROGRESS

	8/4/21
	Bus to Gourock
	Eileen to follow up
	Still outstanding

	8/4/21
	Additional dog waste bins in Marina area
	HB can take to Communication and Engagement group to follow up with Alan Walker
	outstanding

	4/11/21
	Rubbish Bins for Coastal path
	Ardgowan Estate, Holt Marine, Inverclyde Council
	No Solution identified – to be carried over

	4/11/21
	Heritage Board
	Andrew Bell leading
	To be carried over

	4/11/21
	Warning sign for Co Op traffic lights
	Paul written to TS
	Await response

	4/11/21
	Footpath overgrowth at boat club
	Paul written to Amey
	Await reply

	4/11/21
	Flytipping in Wemyss Bay
	Cllr Rebecchi to investigate ownership of land
	To be carried over

	13/01/22
	Sexual Entertainment Consultation
	HB to out on Facebook
	

	13/01/22
	A78 Junction Inverkip
	Paul and Cllr Rebecchi to find out current status of junction improvements
	

	13/01/22
	Queens Jubilee
	David Robinson to investigate tree planting
	


